McDill Inland Lake Protection and Rehabilitation District 

Meeting Minutes Ben Franklin Junior High

Tuesday August 7, 2012
Board of Directors Present: Jack Negaard, Tom Patterson, David Quick, Krista Olson  David Enerson
Jack Negaard called the meeting to order at 6:03 pm.  The meeting minutes from the meeting 
on March 7, 2012 were read and approved.  
The Finance report was skipped to keep the meeting moving due to the warm room.
AECOM Dam Repair Status:    AECOM reports that the dam project is still on schedule.  Right now the project is under DNR review, then will be going to bid with repairs to take place from Oct 1 – Nov 21.  There was a delay by six weeks in getting the contract signed due to negotiations between the city and county.  Due to the repair completion being finished in November, refill can’t occur until May 1 2013 due to the wildlife (frogs and turtles) going into hibernation.  Water levels can’t be changed after October 1st.  The Highway 51/Post Road expansion is still considering using soil from McDill, and may push the soil up from the lakebed next to the bridge this winter to use for the expanding of the additional lanes.  
Master Restoration Plan: The board worked with the various areas in the DNR to draft a master restoration plan for McDill.  Each area of the DNR submitted their information on areas such as Fishery, Dam refill, and plant maintenance, reviewed and agreed to the plan.  A copy was provided to each homeowner and will be on the website for review.  
LakeBed Cutting:    The DNR recommended that the current plants growing on the lakebed be cut, mainly the small trees that are plentiful on the lakebed are of concern.  The small trees will take several years to break down, resulting in difficulty navigating boats.  Any plant material will also be fuel for aquatic plant growth.  Bids were solicited from various tree and landscaping services, and only one bid was returned by Zblewski Bros of $22,000 to cut the entire lakebed, or cut and remove the shorelines for $15,000.  The weed harvesters could be used to cut anything 2’ or deeper to remove the small trees once the water returns.  Per the DNR any material cut should be best attempt removed off the lakebed.  Controlled burns of the lakebed are not allowed; burning adds phosphorus from the ash.  Discussion noted that the year after the dam was built the harvesters ran all summer picking up non-aquatic plant material and had difficulty with the small trees getting wound up in the cutters.  The option of spray the lakebed was also discussed to keep the lakebed from growing again next spring.  Costs for spraying will be researched and presented at the next meeting.  It was agreed that due to needing a 30 day waiting period for the permit, it would be best to submit the permit now so cutting on the lakebed could occur during the fall which is the recommended timeframe.  Motion to approve submitting permits for both cutting and chemical treatment made and approved. 
Dredging:  With the lakebed down again over the winter the option of dredging was researched.  Currently the Silt trap built in 2000 is filled up 400’, to the bowl portion by the Patch St bridge.  There are two dredging option for the Patch St silt trap, one by using a 100’ crane, or dredge after water returns with the barge from Brennan Corp.  A crane bid was solicited from Badger Crane, which gave an estimate of $45,000 to dredge the area out 10’ deep, plus trucking costs of about $100,000.  Brennan’s costs came in at 40,000 to mobilize/demobilize, $8 – 10/cubic yard totaling around $176,000 to $222,000.    The crane method would be more risky as a road has to be built onto the lakebed to get the material trucked out, and a warm winter may make driving on the lakebed very difficult.  Brennan corp would need the water filled to do a barge dredge.  The sand also needs to have a place to go, and to date the Lake District has one homeowner, the Ikes, and Portage County Highway Department expressing interest in the sand.  The Lake District will meet with the Highway Department later in the week to find out more details and start discussion cost share.  It was decided to keep researching on the dredge, and that an annual budget item should be started to build a fund for future dredging.  
South Channel:  The city completed their washout repair, and dredged a small area south of the culvert as a silt trap.  They were unable to dredge directly in front of the culvert due to the DNR denying it due to turtle area designations.  Several homeowners are interested in dredging areas of the channel around the island and continuing down Della St where the other dredge was done.  The DNR would like to remind homeowners to join together on permits to keep costs down.  New fees went into place on July 1st.   

Critical Habitat:    It was noted that Spring Slough could not be dredged due to being marked a critical habitat.  McDill has an ANRSI (Area of Natural Resource Special Interest) designation that makes permits become required where other lakes wouldn’t.  It was requested that a discussion be held with the DNR on the designations to review McDill again to make sure they are appropriate.  

The Next Meeting will be held on September 11th at 6 pm Ben Franklin Auditorium.  Meeting Adjourned 7:45 pm.  Minutes respectfully submitted by Krista Olson, Secretary.  
